
April 17, 2022 

Dear Parents, Teachers, Staff and Community Members of Hollins High School this is Principal 
Robert Florio with your weekly update: 

 With your help and partnership, we tested over 95% of our 9th and 10th grade student in 
FSA Writes. That is the threshold needed to qualify for a school grade. Thank you for 
your help and assistance. Together we can and will accomplish all our goals 

 Attendance is integral to your student’s success. The classes of Ms. Carrol and Ms. 
Randolph won our first and second period March Madness Attendance competition 
which earned them a catered breakfast from Chick-fil-a and IHOP! 

 We will again be testing our Biology and US History EOCs on Saturday morning. US 
History will be on Saturday 5/7 and Biology on Saturday 5/14. WE will have a catered 
breakfast at 8:30 with a review before this important test.   

 Congratulations to are award winning Academy of Entertainment Arts for their showing 
at the Fina Arts and Media Awards at St Petersburg College 

o Our students took first place in Animation Digital Illustration, Graphic Design, 
Printmaking and Film. The Best Overall Winner went to our very own Mia Spataro 
– first time a high school student won the best overall in a competition with 
college students 

o Other winners were Ronnie Kube, Madeline Johnston and Isabella Calderon 
 On Wednesday April 20 we will be celebrating the success of 61 students who managed 

straight A’s, perfect attendance and no referrals for the third quarter with a special movie 
day and all the ice cream and popcorn they can eat.  These students hit the trifecta of 
greatness and we appreciate their sustained excellence 

 Our Spring Musical Beauty and the Beast opens this week on Thursday April 21 through 
Saturday April 23. Current rises at 7 pm. Tickets are $10 for adults and $5 dollars for 
children under 12 available on Gofan.co 

 Extended Learning will continue every Monday through Thursday in our Media Center 
from 2 to 3 pm. Teachers from all core area academics are available to assist your 
student with homework, test preparation and tutoring 

 Seniors who need a Math Concordant score to graduate should attend our PERT Prep 
sessions every Wednesday followed by the PERT Test 

 Seniors in need of a Reading Concordant score will take the non-college-reportable SAT 
on Wednesday April 26 

 Students in 9th and 10th grade will need and utilize their school issued laptop for all 
EOC/FSA examinations. Make sure your student brings theirs to school. Any student in 
9th and 10th grade without a school issued laptop should see their administrator 

Enjoy the rest of your evening surrounded by good friends and family in good health 
and high spirits! 

See you at the top! 


